Last day – Stockholm 
Okay – so I’ll write one more “blog.”

Yesterday, Jeff had meetings all day and spent ½ day in meetings today as well.  Fern walked around the area and read.  But, this afternoon, we decided to visit one more museum.  We took a bus from our hotel to the Vasa Museum to see a 17th century warship, called, the Vasa. 

The Vasa was launched in 1628 as part of the Swedish King’s “armada” but it promptly sank before it got out of the harbor.  The story of its sinking is legendary and is told on all sightseeing tours.  There the ship lay until 1961 when the then King, an archeological enthusiast, was persuaded to mount a salvage mission.  The Vasa was raised from the bottom of the sea and towed to a dry dock where it underwent 20 years of restoration.  It’s a massive ship made out of black oak with beautifully carved figures which were at one time painted and gilded.  Most of the painting and all of the gilding have been lost, but a couple of the figures on the side of the ship have been “restored” to what they would have looked like when the ship was new.  A museum was built to house this ship and the artifacts taken from it are displayed around the museum’s 7 floors with explanations of what these artifacts would be used for more than 400 years ago in both Swedish and English.  We watched a video – sur-titled in English – about how the Vasa was salvaged and put back together.  With 14,000 pieces in various states of disrepair, some called the Vasa, the worlds largest jigsaw puzzle.

We could photograph the ship from several heights and all around, but no one is allowed to actually walk on board.  The carpenters and others who worked on the restoration did an outstanding job of putting this unique ship together.  It is truly a magnificent sight to behold.
Jeff used Photoshop to enhance and correct his photos since the lighting inside was very low and the digital camera’s flash is not that powerful.  The colors did not come out exactly right.
The other picture is the back of the Nordiska Museum which is a few feet away from the Vasa Museum and one we didn’t go through.
Tomorrow, we’re out of here very early – flight leaves Stockholm airport for Amsterdam at 7:30 a.m. so we’re being picked up at the hotel at 5:15 a.m.

We’ll be very happy to return to the land of moderately high prices rather than outrageously expensive. And, we’ve been very lucky.  The weather here has been great the entire week even if a week if too long for a visit to Stockholm. 
